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	To:
	Budget and Fiscal Affairs Committee
	From:
	Michelle Mitchell, Director
Finance Department


	
	
	Date:
	October 5, 2010

	
	
	Subject:
	Houston Airport System, Senior Lien Commercial Paper Note Program, Letter of Credit Replacement 


The purpose of this memorandum is to summarize an upcoming transaction to support the existing $150 million Houston Airport System (“HAS”) Senior Lien Commercial Paper Note Program, letter of credit replacement.  A specific request for Council action will be brought before City Council at a later date.  

Starting in 1993, City Council began authorizing commercial paper programs to provide appropriation capacity and “on time” funding for various capital expenditures of the City. The issuance of commercial paper has provided an expedient, cost-effective method of accessing cash and providing interim financing. Commercial paper notes are later refinanced into fixed rate bonds more closely matching the useful life of the project or equipment being financed. 

The current credit facility that supports the HAS Senior Lien Commercial Paper Notes, Series A (AMT) and Series B (Non-AMT) (“CP Series A and B”) expires on January 4, 2011.  A Request for Proposals has been distributed and the Finance Working Group (“FWG”) will review submitted proposals and recommend a replacement credit provider to City Council.
The FWG recommends approval for the replacement of the letter of credit for the HAS CP Series A and B. 
Recommendation

The Finance Working Group recommends that the City proceed with this transaction.
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